
 
 

   

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 
 
LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS NO 115 of 2017 

 
Our Ref:  TM/PYD/132/89 
 
 
09 October 2017 
 
 
Further to Local Notice to Mariners No 113 - Filming in different localities from 

6 October to 3 November 2017 
 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta notifies all mariners that due to the inclement 
weather in the last few day the filming will be taking place between Tuesday 10th October 2017 
and Saturday 11th November 2017. 
 
The scheduled date, times and areas are as follows: 
 
Tuesday 10th October 2017 to Friday 13th October 2017 and Sunday 5th November 2017 

 
     Filming will be carried out on the Northeast side of Malta. 

 
Wednesday 11th to Friday 13th October 2017 
  

    Filming will be carried out at Ir-Ramla tac-Cirkewwa (Paradise Bay). 
 
Wednesday 11th October 2017 

 
     Filming consists of a boat sailing from the quay near Ricasoli towards Ricasoli 

Breakwater. 
 
Saturday 14th October 2017 
  

    Filming will be carried out at the entrance of Mellieha Bay. 
 
The following vessels will be assisting during the filming: 
 
 Gee Wiss, Maximus and MV Wilfred. 
 
In case of further inclement weather during the above mentioned filming days, filming will be carried 
out on any day between Tuesday 10th October 2017 and Saturday 11 November 2017. 
 
All other conditions and instructions will remain. 

Mariners are requested to keep a sharp look out when sailing in the vicinity of the above areas.  

Mariners and vessel operators are to keep watch on VHF Channel 12 and cooperate with the 

enforcement officers in the area. They are to comply with instructions issued by Valletta Port Control 

(Valletta VTS) on VHF channel 12. 

Charts affected: BA 2537, 2538, 177 and 211A. 


